LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE, 84TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION
April 1, 2015
TO: Honorable Joseph Pickett, Chair, House Committee on Transportation
FROM: Ursula Parks, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: HB3224 by Murr (Relating to the release of certain information relating to motor vehicle
accidents.), As Introduced

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would amend the Transportation Code, relating to the release of certain information
relating to motor vehicle accidents, to require a person to submit both the date of an accident and
the name of any person involved in an accident in order to obtain vehicle accident

information held by the Texas Department of Transportation (TxDOT) or another governmental
entity. Under the current provisions of the Transportation Code, a person may obtain such
accident information by providing two or more of the following: the date of the accident; the
specific location of the accident; or the name of any person involved in the accident.

Based on the analysis of TxDOT and the Department of Public Safety, it is assumed any duties
associated with implementing the provisions of the bill could be accomplished by utilizing
existing resources.

Local Government Impact

No significant fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.

Source Agencies: 405 Department of Public Safety, 601 Department of Transportation
LBB Staff: UP, AG, NV, TG, KVe
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